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Town of Fairview 

Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting 

January 4, 2018 

 

 

The following Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee members were present:  Jerry Clontz, 

Scott Cuthbertson, B.B. Haigler, Wendy Nielson and Leon Whitley 

 

Others present:  Teresa Gregorius, Town Clerk 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Recycling Program 

 

Jonas Nielsen, Piedmont High School student, outlined a recycling program that he wanted to 

do for the Fairview Park which would include the following:   

 

 Purchase the recycling bins (2) 

 Empty and sort recyclables 

 Take recyclables to recycling center 

 

The Committee discussed.  Mr. Clontz asked Mr. Nielsen to come to the January 8, 2018 

Council meeting and present his recycling program.  Leon Whitely made a motion to 

recommend to the Council that the Town purchase two 32 gallon rolling recycling bins for Mr. 

Nielsen to use for the recycling program.  B.B. Haigler seconded the motion.  Committee 

members Clontz, Cuthbertson, Haigler, Nielsen and Whitley voted yes (5-0).   

 

B. Archway at Park 

 

Mr. Clontz asked the Committee their thoughts on a treated wooden, A-framed archway at the 

park entrance set in concrete.  Mr. Clontz stated he had received campaign funds that he did not 

use and would use those funds to purchase the materials needed for the archway.  The 

Committee discussed and agreed to proceed with wooden archway. 
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C. Anniversary Celebration 

 

Mr. Clontz expressed his desire to have some type of celebration in the spring at the park.  The 

Committee discussed the ups and downs of adding a third celebration at the park.  Mr. Clontz 

asked for a show of hands in favor (4 – Clontz, Cuthbertson, Whitley, and Nielsen) and opposed 

(1 - Haigler).   Mr. Clontz asked that everyone spread the word and have anyone interested in 

helping with the celebration come to the February meeting. 

 

D. Minutes 

 

Wendy Nielsen made a motion to approve the December 7, 2017minutes.   Leon Whitley 

seconded the motion.  Committee members Clontz, Cuthbertson, Haigler, Nielsen and 

Whitley voted yes (5-0).   

 

Committee Comments 
 

Wendy Nielsen suggested the Committee consider erecting a “community” board at the park to 

post announcements. 

 

Scott Cuthbertson stated that he had been approached by someone wanting to know if the park or 

a part of the park could be reserved for a music event for 50 to100 or so people.  The people 

would be charged to attend the event.  Mr. Cuthbertson stated he would check with the 

Committee.  The Committee discussed and decided that logistically it would not be a good idea 

to reserve sections of the park for private use (with the exception of the picnic shelter). 

 

B.B. Haigler suggested that instead of building an additional picnic shelter the town may want to 

consider building a dual purpose picnic/amphitheatre shelter.   

 

B.B. Haigler made a motion to adjourn.  Scott Cuthbertson seconded the motion.  Committee 

members Clontz, Cuthbertson, Haigler, Nielsen and Whitley voted yes (5-0).   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 

 

Approved this 1st day of February, 2018 
 

 


